Project Description

California Department of Transportation

California Department of Transportation New Access Project

Due to possible unsafe access in future projects the California Department of Transportation
proposes to disconnect the existing access road (Smith driveway) to Highway 29. CalTrans
is proposing to build a new frontage road off of Hwy 29 along parcels APN# 009-022-32 and
009-022-79 to the south lot lines of these properties. The road will turn along the south lot
line of parcels APN# 009-022-79 and 009-022-80. At the end of the public frontage road will
be a turnaround and the private access road for the Smith Ranch. CalTrans will also build
the new private driveway for access to APNs 009-022-80 and 81.

Both, the frontage road and the Smith driveway will be paved.

After completion the frontage road will be relinquished to the county. The Smith driveway
will be privately owned and maintained.
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